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Additional Case Information:

Site currently in fallow - no nets in the water, all fish harvested out. 

A visual inspection of units was conducted to confirm that there are no fish or nets in the water at Corlarach. 

Additional information regarding escapes from January 2019 was collected to finalise an escape investigation that began in 

February 2019 (case no 2019-0076).

Questions asked:

Site manager was asked about mortality removal over Christmas, and whether or not removal was impacted by weather or 

staff holidays and whether this could have contributed to the increased damage caused to nets by predators. The site manager 

said that there was no unusual build up of morts over the Christmas period despite adverse whether conditions affecting 

removal. Mortality records for the 2 weeks over Christmas and new years was checked to confirm this.

Site manager was asked if the dive team that provides net repair/checking services for the site were aware of the reporting 

procedure regarding potential escapes. The site manager said that this was not part of their training as they are a third party 

contracted in and not specifically employed by Grieg. He said that reporting potential escapes is now part of the divers training 

and they are now aware of responsibilities regarding breaches of containment. 

The site manager was asked what the reporting procedure for site staff is regarding breaches of containment, and if they are 

aware of their obligation to notify MS within 24 hours of discovery. He said that there are clear reporting procedures as part of 

their SOP's regarding containment and escapes. However they will be conducting a review of the team structure at the end of 

cycle to identify clear lines of responsibility in regards to reporting potential escapes to the FHI. Part of this will include the 

hiring of two assistant area managers for Skye to help with these issues in the future.

The site manager was asked about the predator risk assessment for the site and if that will be subject to any changes 

considering the recent breaches of containment attributed to predator damage. The site manager said that a full review of the 

predator risk assessment will be conducted at the end of cycle in April/May once all fish have been harvested out. 

The site manager was asked about the equipment risk assessment for the site and if that will be subject to any changes in light 

of equipment damage resulting in breaches of containment on the site. The site manager said that a full review of all 

equipment risk assessments would be conducted at the end of cycle to identify new risks in light of damage inflicted by 

predators. He mentioned that the company was looking into using dyneema or seal pro nets in the future to combat predator 

damage to equipment. However if this is cost effective for the company will need to be determined during review. 

The site manager was asked where the fish from pen 2 at Corlarach are now and what plans are in place to conduct a reliable 

count of the fish to determine if any have escaped. The fish are now in a pen at Leinish and there are no current plans to 

move, mix or split the fish with other populations. This pen will be one of the last to be harvested from this group of sites, but 

they will be accurately counted at harvest and the final count for that pen will be reported to the FHI once the count has been 

completed. 

Inspection and paperwork completed by supervised by
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